Good morning.
 We are very happy for this great news and to God be The Glory. We have been blessed to convert a whole denominational Church into a Church of Christ. We set this up before coming to the State and my assistant minister had been tirelessly working on it while we were gone to the State this whole year. Now they have finally accepted the truth and ready to obey the Gospel of Christ.
However, last week Thursday alone twenty one members were baptized into Christ and many more will be baptized as soon we finish teaching the classes we are currently conducting. I will be sending the videos and pictures of the baptisms conducted by my assistant minister at Ndomahina street congregation where we worship at Kono. I was called to conduct the baptisms but due to the distance and bad roads and weather conditions I asked my assistant minister to go ahead and do the baptisms as we got there very late in the night.
 Moreover, I taught the Sunday morning Bible classes at the very Church about the Lord’s Church and also delivered a sermon on the Gospel of Christ on Sunday morning worship services. The is a great news for the church and that particular community. Also we have already reached out to two more denominational congregations in the area and they’re willing to listen and hear the Gospel truth. 
  We are currently working with them and hopefully we will bring them to the truth as all it members are looking forward to hearing the truth. We asked for your prayers and continued support for the work going on here in West Africa in Sierra Leone. We will be sending the videos and pictures of the work going on here in West Africa sooner we put it together. Our kind regards to the entire Churches of Christ family.
Sao and Barbara Joseph.
